
It was a busy summer for our Botton 
Village farmers. With careful tending, 

the vegetables thrived in the big field  
at High Farm – and who would have 
thought so many tomatoes and  
salad leaves could come out of one 
polytunnel? 

The number of farm animals grew, 
too, with a noisy group of turkeys  
arriving to join the pigs and chickens. 

Great work 
‘We’ve done a good job’, says Luke,  
who lives in Botton and is one of the 
ten-strong team at High Farm. ‘I used  
to work on the dairy farm, with the 
cows’, he explains. ‘I moved up here 
because I wanted a change. I wanted  
to get more work done. 

‘It’s just been great. We have a  
good farm.’ 
 
An award-winning farm 
Another development is that High Farm 
is now part of Botton Social Farm. Social 
farms (also known as Care farms) are 

recognised, high-quality farms that 
support vulnerable people to learn and 
develop new skills, in accordance with  
a clear set of guidelines and standards. 

And back in April, Luke and everyone 
heard the exciting news that Botton 
Social Farm had won an award from the 
national charity Care Farming UK: it was 
named Care Farm of the Month. ‘It’s a 
really good award’, explains Luke. 

Naturally Camphill 
Social farming fits naturally into the 
Camphill tradition and spirit of active 
participation, says Botton Social Farm 
manager Robin: ‘People get involved in 
all aspects of farming, from looking after 
the animals, to sowing and weeding the 
vegetables, to harvesting them.’ 
The quality assurance conferred by Care 
Farm UK will enable more people who 
live outside Botton Village, like Ashley,  
to join in too. 

‘I like working on the farm’, Ashley 
says. ‘It’s interesting. If I wasn’t here I 
would just be at home.’ 

Ben, a resident of The Croft Community, 
 enjoys making pompoms. He’s made 

pompom sheep, hedgehogs, chickens, 
cushions, rugs and even a pompom chair. 

No one thought he could top the chair 
idea, but then a visitor brought him a photo 
of a pompom ram she had seen. This was  
all the inspiration Ben needed to begin his 
next project. 

A pompom master 
‘Ben has such fantastic creative ideas, and 
we just go with them’, says Penny, who 
manages the community’s Weavery. 

‘He really enjoys the method of making 
pompoms, from winding the wool to looking 
into the box at the end of the day to see how 
many he has done. He’s a pompom master.’

It took perseverance 
Ben got all the pompoms ready before 
starting to put his ram together. He included 
some blue ones because he likes that colour.

The horns were the biggest task, but with 
Penny’s help, Ben persevered and created a 
most amazing piece. 

It has pride of place in Ben’s bedroom 
at Yew Tree Cottage – which, it’s been 
suggested, should perhaps now be called 
Ewe Tree Cottage.
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Ben’s pompom ram

‘We have a good farm’

Robin and team prepare  
the fields for next season.

Benjamin. Gaynor. Luke. Ashley.

Ben with his pompom ram – isn’t it amazing?



Between them, Fiona, Patty and 
 Geoffrey have 225 years of life 

experience to contribute to their 
community, The Grange. And they do  
still make a very active contribution.

Looking out for others
Fiona, who turned 80 this year, has lived 
in Camphill communities the longest  
of the trio – ‘since 11 years of age’, she 
says. It was at a Camphill school in 
Aberdeen that she learned to spin and 
weave, and these skills have given great 
pleasure to her and others throughout 
her long life.

When Fiona left school she lived in 
several different communities, including 
Botton Village in its early days, before 
moving south to join The Grange. ‘Don’t 
ask me how long I’ve been here’, she 
says. ‘A long time!’

During those years, she’s made many, 
many friends – and been a wonderful 
friend, following everyone’s lives with 
great interest. 

A tireless supporter of all the social  
and cultural events at the heart of  
The Grange community, Fiona also 

contributes by watching out for people: 
‘she mothers the household here’, says 
her friend Judy.

Helping in practical ways
Patty also helped to pioneer The Grange 
community – she was among its first 
three residents.

She’s always been keen to contribute 
through working; her different craft-
making ‘careers’ have included basketry, 
woodwork and her latest occupation, 
weaving.

At 75, Patty is as active as ever. 
Although she’s never been able to tell 
the time from a clock, that’s never held 
her back. She can tell what day and time 
it is by reading the signs and activities 
around her. 

This observant nature makes her the 
first to offer help, be it with setting up  
the room for Bible evening, or making  
a cup a tea for someone in need.

Sharing experiences
‘It will be 49 years this November, since  
I came to The Grange’, says 70-year-old 
Geoffrey. After a hip replacement 

operation, he officially retired from 
working life: ‘I worked in the garden 
which included helping to look after  
our animals.‘

But life is full. He goes to his and 
other households’ big group lunch on 
Monday, joins in with activities, meetings 
and talks in the Hall, and enjoys going  
on the bus to do some shopping in 
Gloucester – ‘weather permitting.’

It’s also a special position, being  
an elder. People come and ask your 
advice and opinion about things. ‘They 
like to have a cup of coffee and a chat’, 
says Geoffrey.

Always contributing

Geoffrey, Fiona and Patty 
keeping active in The Grange 
community craft workshop. 

Fiona enjoying  
the late summer.



A great day at Larchfield

Ringing in 
the changes

T wo days a week, Shelly volunteers  
in the café at Taurus Crafts. On 

other days, she has a paid job in the 
community’s gift shop, but she feels 
that volunteering adds even more to  
her life: ‘I love it because at the end of 
the day it’s showing what you can do.  
It doesn’t matter if you’re a volunteer,  
it just gets you out. 

‘I enjoy talking with the customers, 
doing the drinks, and being positive.’ 

Check out our new till
The Taurus café is often very busy with 
people stopping for coffee, lunch, or  
tea and cake after visiting the centre’s 
artisan shops and exhibitions. But a 
new, modern till system is now making 
the busy times easier for everyone  
to manage. 

It has a touch screen for taking food 
orders, and prints them out for the 
chef. Shelly says, ‘You just press, and 
the food order goes straight though.  
It’s really good!’

Botton Village, The Croft and 
Larchfield form a natural group of 

communities; they’re close enough 
together that you could visit them in a 
day. And this year, people from all three 
communities came together at Larchfield 
to share ideas, inspiration and celebrate 
achievements at a regional forum. These 
gatherings, organised by members of the 
hosting community, are held yearly in 
other regions as well. Along with being 
enjoyable social occasions, they help 
shape the future direction of our charity. 

Sharing news
At Larchfield, proceedings began with 
everyone introducing themselves by 
sharing a favourite hobby, and then a 
round-up of news.

Sean, Etienne and William described 
recent courses and celebrations in 
Botton. George from the Croft explained 
his idea of using images to aid 
communication. And Larchfield’s Glen, 
Stephen and Amanda reported on the 

fun social evenings they’ve been having.
Then it was down to the main 

business: talking about, and building on, 
last year’s My Life survey, and discussing 
how support could develop to enable 
people to live the life they choose.

Shelly loves helping  
out at the café.

‘It’s really good!’
‘It’s so much easier, agrees Dawn, the 
café manager. ‘Nobody has to write 
anything down, so it helps in all kinds  
of ways.’ 

A new way of doing things always 
takes some getting used to, but  
Shelly and her colleagues rose to the 
challenge. During the busy summer 
period, everyone certainly felt the 

benefit of the changeover; the new till 
really sped up the process and accuracy  
of customers’ orders. 

Importantly, having this modern 
touchscreen technology will also enable  
us to support more people like Shelly to 
enjoy volunteering, working and training  
at Taurus Crafts in the future.

After a tasty lunch, there was a highly 
competitive but light-hearted game  
of rounders from which The Croft 
emerged victorious! Thanks to everyone  
in Larchfield for hosting a great and 
purposeful day.

Mark and Joanna presenting  
a flip chart about the ‘New 
Events’ group at the Croft.

Shelly serving a customer.
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Inspired by the popular television 
 programme Come Dine with Me, 

residents of Camphill St Albans organised 
their own, healthy eating version.

Dining together 
They got together in teams to plan 
nutritious meals, cook and enjoy each 
others’ company. It was fun and gave 
everyone a chance to build their cooking 
skills and good eating habits. 

And just like the TV show, each team 
took it in turn to host a delicious dinner  
for the others, in the hope of being 
crowned top dinner party host.

 
Five enjoyable ‘episodes’ 
Tony, a film maker and support worker 
with the community, captured all the 
preparations and pleasures of each 
meal on camera. 

He’s been editing them into five 
‘episodes’ for family and friends to enjoy. 
Tony says: ‘The idea came from the 
residents, and along with healthy eating,  
I think the main thing people enjoyed  
was getting together and talking. 

‘They came up with their meals and 
desserts, and did most of the cooking 
themselves.

It was a chance to show their skills  
and get feedback on how good they are.’

There was a lot of tasty variety in  
the meals, from fajitas to meatballs  
and spaghetti. And if you are wondering 
which team were crowned champions, 
we’ll know when the final episode is 
filmed in November.

Sandra’s big step

A fun way to eat healthily

T hanks to friends who supported the 
development of our community in 

Stourbridge, Sandra has taken a first step 
into greater independence.

She previously lived in a shared house, 
but has now moved into one of the six 
new flats behind Berith House. They’re all 
wheelchair-accessible and self-contained. 

Making plans 
Sandra’s really pleased with her new 
home and is settling in well: ‘It’s a lovely 
flat’, she says.   

        ‘It’s a lovely flat’
 
As you might remember, generous  
friends like you enabled the whole Berith 
House site to undergo an amazing 
transformation. 

The big house itself provides another 
four flats, and there’s also Berith Hall,  
a space for the whole community.  
It’s being used for all kinds of social, 
recreational and theatrical activities.

The combination of accommodation  
and the Hall makes this a really vibrant  

and sociable mini-neighbourhood to live  
in – which is nice when you’re just starting 
out on a more independent lifestyle, like 
Sandra. ‘It’s a dream come true’, she says. 
Thank you for making it possible. 

Support worker 
Lauren and 

Sandra, outside.

Making the most 
of the sun on 
washing day.

A tasty meal gets the 
thumbs up from Alex! 

The group enjoying  
a delicious dinner.

Busy in the kitchen.


